                    Town of Washington

                        Bruce, WI.

               Monthly Board Meeting Minutes

                      December 5, 2017

1.    Monthly board meeting was called to order by Chairman, Betsy Patterson at 6:30 PM.   All members were in attendance, Richand Brand by phone.  Also present was: Ann Dunham, Maria Reynolds, Jack Zupan, Mark Schmitt, and Randy and Tanya Bronstad.

2.    Kurt Gorsegner made a motion to dispense with reading of minutes from November 7, 2017 minutes and approve.  This was seconded by Betsy Patterson.  All approved and motion carried.

3.  Public comment:  Discussion brought to the floor by Maria Reynolds regarding brushing and clean up of ditches from this summer/fall on Ranch Road.  Richard spoke to this and Jack had started the clean up last summer, it will continue as time allows. Question was also brought up by Ann Dunham regarding bringing up people’s names at meetings, and when the agenda is determined.  Betsy explained her chairman’s report:  to make board aware of what she has dealt with in the township during the month.  Board cannot act on anything brought up unless it is separate on the agenda.

4.  Treasurer’s report was given by Peggy Linskey.  

5.   Clerk reported information received in mail. Insurance policy was presented to members to review, chairman signed joint power agreement, and clerk reported on phone messages from resident who has no voicemail to return message.  

6.   Chairman’s report.  Discussion that township was not awarded money from TRIPP application.  Towns who had not received funds in the last 2 cycles were divided among the total monies.  Report that the fire number situation on Camper’s Retreat is solved and the land surveyor will handle it.  Discussion of Peggy doing taxes on computer for first time this year.  Jack reports he needs more fuel for winter, otherwise feels ready for winter.  Betsy reports she issued a permit to Pat Morgan to transport a front loader on a flatbed to do work on SheepCamp Road. 

7.    Mark Schmitt shared information from Rusk County Board.  The budget went through quickly.   Home care through the county is closing Jan 1, 2018, Lakeview Home Care will take over the area.  Ambulance problems are close to making a decision.  Sale of hospital is still up in the air. Discussion of county money spent and why high charge to townships.  Discussion of jail being full as they are renting out to other counties and used by state.

8.   Discussion regarding providing sand/salt to town residents. Richard Brand shared he may have misspoke last month when he said this was OK.  Kurt Gorsegner shared that town should not impead on private businesses.  Differences explained between this and the purchasing of gravel from Haas earlier in the year which is coordinated by Betsy but not on town’s time and the exchange is between the company and the residents. A policy will be written up on this by Richard Brand.

9.  Betsy Patterson made motion to review and pay bills.  Seconded by Richard Brand.  All approved and motion carried.  Richard signed off at 7:20 PM.

10.  Betsy Patterson made motion to adjourn meeting.  Seconded by Kurt Gorsegner.  All approved and motion carried.  

Meeting adjourned at 7:33 PM.   Next meeting on January 2, 2018.   

Respectfully submitted,

Deb Klund, Clerk
